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Membership Status
Membership of the Task Force has stayed consistently strong with the core group:
· AS OER Liaison (Sarah Harmon—faculty)
· at least 1 Librarian (Diana Tedone-Goldstone and Valeria Estrada, and frequent support from Cynthia McCarthy—all faculty)
· Online Education Coordinator (Nick DeMello—faculty)
· Dean of ASLT (David Reed—administration)
· Bookstore Manager (Jai Kumar—administration?)
· Instructional Technologist (Allison Hughes—classified)
· any additional faculty who are interested
Due to the interest at the January Flex Day event (“Copyright and Fair Use”), additional faculty have expressed interest in helping out, but have not been able to join us for our meetings at this time. We’re hoping to have more faculty join us either remotely this semester or in the coming semester.
Events of the Semester
· January Flex Day—“Copyright and Fair Use”: Strong turn out to the workshop, which yielded much discussion on what is considered fair use and how to find resources.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]March Flex Day—OE Week Tabling (lunch): engaged with faculty regarding OER materials and new resources to search for them in their disciplines.
There was to be an OER Panel at the District-wide Flex Day for 27 March, a collaborative effort with our OER colleagues across the district. The panel discussion was to be with students and faculty, allowing them the platform to discuss the benefits and challenges of using OER, including cost and access to materials. This has been shelved for a later District Flex Day.
OER/ZTC Coordinator
Starting in the Fall 2020 semester, there will be an OER/ZTC Coordinator. This person will also act as the Academic Senate OER Liaison. Sarah Harmon was chosen for this role; she will officially start in the fall with .25 FTE annual release time. She will also stay on as the AS OER Liaison.
Newsletters
The monthly newsletter has been passing long information about a variety of OER/ZTC topics, and has garnered some attention. The Area B OER Liaison, Shagun Kaur of De Anza College, has showcased our newsletter across the region and the state senates as a way to effectively communicate and garner interest. Sarah Harmon has been asked to join an upcoming webinar to talk about what she is doing in this realm; more info soon.
The March/April newsletter will come out after Spring Break, and focuses on LibreText and other OER platforms that can help faculty with finding and using accessible resources. This is a timely topic, with the recent decision to move instruction to online-only for the remainder of the semester. Our Online Education Coordinator, Nick DeMello, is also connected with LibreText, and wrote a short blurb on the services that they provide.
Upcoming Meetings
27 April, 1-2pm, via Zoom (https://smccd.zoom.us/j/4153838151)
